COMMUNICATION FILE: 031254

Communication transmitting a report relative the status of CDBG, HOME, ESG and
HOPWA Congressional funding for 2004.
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Attachment A

Midtown Neighborhood Association™

2501 West Galena Street * Milwaukee, W1 53205 « Tel: 414-342-6656 « FAX: 414-342-7913 » e-mail: mtna@execpc.com

November 11, 2003 ~
=
=
S O
=
Mr. Stephen Mahan - &
City of Milwaukee =z
Community Block Grant Administration Y
200 East Wells Street S
Milwaukee, WI 53201
Dear Mr. Mahan:

Please find enclosed Midtown Neighborhood Association’s (MTNA) 2004 contract documents, including the
budget, activity work plans and other required forms. MTNA has had the pleasure of serving residents of the

Midtown community in partnership with the City of Milwaukee for more than ten years. As a result of this
partnership residents have gained valuable skills and become more empowered to advocate for themselves and
their neighborhood. This service is invaluable and has resulted in a neighborhood on the brink of demonstrable

change.

In keeping with these changes MTNA has identified neighborhood infrastructure, community and economic
development and housing as the primary needs in Midtown at this time. Consequently, MTNA will no longer
provide Community Organizing Services in partnership with the City of Milwaukee. MTNA’s Board of
Director’s feels compelled to move forward with its existing initiatives and will focus attention on creating a
sustainable and vibrant neighborhood with significant housing stock, active commercial corridors and the goods

and services the neighborhood needs to grow.

Thank you for your generosity and commitment to the residents of Midtown. It is only through partnerships
such as ours that community change is possible. If you require additional information, please feel free to

contact me at (414) 342-6656.

Sincerely,

Executive Director

) CDEG
United Way *

LEL ) 2 ]
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John O. Norquist
Mayor

Michael J. Soika
Birector

Departrent of Administration Steven L. Mahan
Community Block Grant Administration Community Block Grant Director

December 12, 2003

Mr. Ralph Beverly

Executive Director

Midtown Neighborhood Association
2501 W. Galena St.

Milwaukee, WI 53205-1427

Re: 2004 CDBG Allocation
CD3975052230

Dear Mr. Beverly:

We are in receipt of your letter dated November 1 1, 2003, that was submitted to our office on November 14,

2003, indicating Midtown’s intentions to no longer provide Community Organizing activities for Midtown
Neighborhood Strategic Planning area 12.

As aresult, the $38,000 awarded to Midtown to perform this activity will be reallocated to another organization
to provide this service to the residents in the Midtown area.

if you have any questions or concerns pleage contact nle at 286-3647.

Block Grant Director

Cc: Ald. W. Hines
E. Buford, Board President
D. Hayes
Comptrolier
File

Room 608, City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202
Phone (414) 286-3647 « Fax (414) 286-5003 « TDD (414) 286-8047
www.milwaukee.gov



